
 

Computing at Kingsmoor 

Academy 
 

At Kingsmoor Academy, Computing is taught weekly. The core focus for every Computing lesson is to teach the 

children to use computational thinking and creativity to understand and change the world. At Kingsmoor Academy, 

we thrive to ensure that our teaching of Computing has deep links with mathematics, science, and design and 

technology. As part of their Computing learning, children are taught the principles of information and computation, 

how digital systems work, and how to put this knowledge to use through programming.  In addition, children at 

Kingsmoor are taught how to become digitally literate – able to use, and express themselves and develop their ideas 

through, information and communication technology . 

As a school we follow the Rising Star scheme of work for Computing, children are introduced to a new computing 

unit of work each half term focussing on developing their knowledge and understanding one of the main strands of 

the Computing curriculum. For example: 

 Programming – planning, writing and testing computer programs for digital devices, from floor turtles to 

tablets. 

 Computational thinking – some of the computer science foundations – algorithms, logical reasoning and 

decomposing problems into smaller parts. 

 Creativity – creating and refining original content using digital tools across a range of media. 

 Computer networks – using and understanding the internet, the web and search engines effectively and 

safely. 

 Communication and Collaboration – making the most of computers and the internet for communicating 

with one of many, and working together on projects. 

 Productivity – collecting and analysing data and information using computers; organising, manipulating and 

presenting this to an audience. 

 



 

As a school we have developed Computing portfolios to evidence the teaching of Computing throughout each 

academic year; evidence is compiled to show the content of Computing lessons, as well as any outcomes from units 

of work. 

 

  



National Curriculum objectives are included in the Computing Porfolios to ensure the coverage and teaching of 

relevant computing skills. These are colour coded to show the unit of work in which the skill is taught. Teachers 

highlight these at the end of each unit of work to show which skills have been taught and understood. 

 

At the end of each unit of work, teachers complete half-termly Computing evaluations. This helps to evaluate the 

effectiveness of each unit of work, providing next steps as well as evidence of what the children enjoyed about the 

computing unit of work.  

 


